

Village of Chenequa

June 2025 Newsletter

Summer is here!

Chief Neumer Retires!

•••

Please see his message attached along with details on his Retirement Celebration – June 19th. **CONGRATULATIONS!!**



Chief Neumer pictured above with his Class A Uniform.

Reminder for Everyone

With all the construction going on during warmer months, it's important to remember that the Village does have an ordinance (5.25) on PERMISSIBLE TIME FOR CONSTRUCTION ACTIVITIES.

Memorial Day through Labor Day

Monday through Friday: 7 am to 6 pm | Saturday: 9 am to 3 pm

After Labor Day and Before Memorial Day

Monday through Friday: 7 am to 6 pm | Saturday 9 am to 6 pm

Sunday and Federal or State Holidays: No such work is permitted.

For more information on building codes: Building Code

Boater's Safety Course - see flyer attached

Sponsored by Lake Country Barge June 11^{th} 5 pm - 9 pm June 12^{th} 5 pm - 9 pm

Pewaukee Village Hall Board Room 235 Hickory Street, Pewaukee

REGISTER ONLINE:

Go Wild - Find a Class to Enroll In

Burn Permits

Please remember that permission to burn is required for EVERY fire. The permit is obtained by calling the Village Hall and giving your name and address. If the weather conditions are clear for burning, we will take your name and note that permission was given on that day and time. No permits will be issued when winds are above 9 miles per hour per the Fire Chief. Please call only when you are ready to burn, as permits cannot be given in advance. (262) 367-2145

Pine Lake Weed Treatment

The treatment of Pine Lake for Eurasian Milfoil control is scheduled for Wednesday, June 18, 2025 (Weather Permitting). The chemicals will not be applied if the applicators feel conditions are unsafe, such as storms, heavy rain or high winds. We have allowed Thursday, June 19th as a rain date. The recommended precautions after treatment are as follows:

- NO swimming for 1 day
- NO garden watering for 21 days

RETIREMENT CELEBRATION



HONORING

POLICE CHIEF & VILLAGE ADMINISTRATOR

DANIEL NEUMER

PLEASE JOIN US

JUNE 19TH 12:30 PM-4:30 PM CHENEQUA VILLAGE HALL

WISH CHIEF
NEUMER WELL ON
HIS RETIREMENT
ADVENTURES





Chenequa Police Department

Daniel R. Neumer Chief of Police 31275 W County Road K Chenequa, WI 53029

June 2, 2025

Dear Chenequa Residents:

It is with great pleasure that I officially announce my retirement from the Village of Chenequa. My last day of employment as your Police Chief and Village Administrator is June 19, 2025.

I started my career 31 years ago in Law Enforcement. In 2012, I was fortunate to come to the Village of Chenequa as Police Sergeant. In 2019, I was promoted to Police Chief/ Village Administrator for the Village of Chenequa. The last 18 years, I was also a Firearms/ Use of Force Instructor at WCTC in the Law Enforcement Division and attended the FBI National Academy, Session 259 in 2015.

Unfortunately, all good things must come to an end. I wanted to take this moment to thank you for this amazing experience I was given working with you here in the great Village of Chenequa. I have learned, grown, and appreciated this opportunity. Learning the history of Chenequa and seeing the residents want to preserve the beauty has been appreciated and motivating as we share this common goal.

I truly loved my time here, and I cherish all the relationships I have made along the way. I know the Village is in good hands and will continue its preservation efforts and serve the residents of Chenequa for a long time to come.

I will continue to be in the area as my next adventure begins. Thank you for the opportunity, it has been a remarkable journey.

Best Wishes,

Dan Neumer

Former, Police Chief/ Village Administrator

BOATER'S SAFETY



COURSE



Sponsored by Lake Country Barge

June 11th 5p-9p June 12th 5p-9p

Pewaukee Village Hall Board Room 235 Hickory St, Pewaukee

Register online at gowild.wi.gov/customers/safetyedclass

Attendees are required to attend both dates and sign a hold harmless agreement

Wisconsin boating safety certification or out-of-state equivalent certification is required for operators born on or after Jan. 1, 1989. Anyone is eligible to take the class and receive a safety education completion certificate, however, courses are designed at a 5th-grade level or up.



